London Council for Adult Education

November 17, 2009 

London Public Library- Central Branch

	Dianne Rumney- Thames Valley District School Board
	Brian Rhoden- London Public Library
	Lois Weeks-IAPA (Speaker)

	Donna Moore- UWO/Toastmasters
	Gordon Leffley-IAPA (City of London)  (Secretary)
	Jane Ellyatt- City of London-Ontario Works

	Frances Shamley- Middlesex Learning Resource Centre
	Amanda Burdick- Literacy Link 
	Alice Brona- London and Area Council of Women

	Kym Wolfe- London Military Family Resource Centre
	Jennifer Stapleton –London Training Centre
	Nancy McQuillan-London Employment Help Centre

(Chair)

	Tom Crouch- London Employment Help Centre
	Heather Jeffery- Hutton House Learning Centre
	Ann Walker- Women Immigrants of London (WIL)

	Linda Rusal- WIL
	Brandy McIntee- WIL
	


1.
Call to Order- Nancy McQuillan

2.
Speaker Introduction- Tom Crouch

3.
Speaker- Lois Weeks of IAPA spoke on “Violence in the Workplace and Bill 168”.  Lois advised group to look to www.iapa.ca and www.esao.on.ca websites for information on this bill and downloadable resource materials to assist with risk assessment and program development.

4.
Nancy McQuillan thanked Lois on behalf of the group.

5. 
Donna Moore advised memberships are still being received.  Donna reminded members to get their cheques in as soon as possible.

6.
Round Table Discussion/Member Association developments:

a)
Ann Walker of WIL advised that in recognition of the organizations 25th anniversary they are presenting a bursary to support educational development fo $2500. Applications must be in by Nov 27/09.  See www.wil.ca for more information.  WIL will also be having an open house on Dec. 17/09. Information on sessions circulated.

b)
Donna Moore discussed restructuring of student support services under “ Student Success Centre” at UCC Room 210.  Donna discussed programs being offered.

c)
Amanda Burdick announced Literacy Link will be celebrating its 40th anniversary with an event at the Crouch Library Branch on November 20th at 1:30 PM.

d)
LEHC will be holding a chili lunch to support the United Way on November 25th. The help centre will also be holding an open house on Dec. 11 from 11:30- 2 PM.

e)
Alice Brona announced London Area Council of Women had selected 5 London area women to recognize the anniversary of the Supreme Court decision recognizing women as “persons” under the law.  Alice also advised of a “hate crime hotline” set up to facilitate and follow up on hate crime issues.

f)
Jennifer Stapleton advised the London Training Centre open house went well and advised that the training centre will be running information sessions on programs every Monday at 10 am for those considering careers in computer usage and the hospitality sector.

 7.
Meeting adjourned.  Executive meeting November 24th.

